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THE SIXTY-THIRD SESSION OF
THE GENERAL SYNOD/TE HĪNOTA WHĀNUI

To all members of the General Synod/Te Hīnota Whānui

Greetings / Mālō e lelei / Namaste / Ni sa bula / Talofa / Tena koe

Thank you so much for undertaking this work on behalf of our Church.

I trust that the information provided, together with the accompanying papers, will assist you in your preparations for the meeting of the General Synod/te Hīnota Whānui which commences on Friday evening 4th May 2018.

If you have any questions, or require clarification on any matter, please contact the General Synod Office.

May God bless us all as we prepare for General Synod/te Hīnota Whānui which is being hosted by the Diocese of Waikato and Taranaki for Tikanga Pākehā.

Yours in Christ
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Michael Hughes (Rev’d)
GENERAL SECRETARY
1 April 2018
ACCOMMODATION
Please note:

Single / Shared accommodation has been arranged with 			_______	
__________________ at Quality Hotel Plymouth International / Auto Lodge 

Motor Inn.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION


Welcome & Convening of Synod on Friday 4th May at 5.00pm
The Synod/ te Hīnota will be convened with a Powhiri/ Welcome/ Eucharist, and opening dinner from 5.00pm. 

Wananga on Sunday 6th May
A planned Bicultural Partnership Wananga will now take the form of a Hikoi of the Synod/ te Hīnota to Turangawaewae in Ngaruawahia on Sunday 6 May to participate in the 160th celebrations of the Kingitanga. 

Accommodation
We have attempted to meet your accommodation preferences as noted on your Attendance Form.  Accommodation has been arranged at Quality Hotel Plymouth International and at Auto Lodge Motor Inn.  Please read the arrangements on page 1 and see map for your info.

For your information, catering of all meals, except breakfast, and when the Synod/ te Hīnota is away from the venue, will be at the conference venue of Quality Hotel Plymouth International.  Breakfast is at your hotel from 6.30am onwards.  


Costs
[bookmark: _Hlk509032553]The General Synod/te Hīnota Whānui will meet the accommodation and meal costs of each Synod representative and Synod officials. The Twin Room for shared accommodation (2 beds) includes breakfast for two.  

Those people who requested a room of their own (Single Room – 1 bed with breakfast) will be charged a supplementary cost of $104.00 per night. For people who are sharing a room with an accompanying spouse or family member, a supplementary cost of $98.00 per night (includes breakfast) will be charged.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Please note that all additional incidental costs, eg telephone, mini bar, laundry, room service charges will be your personal responsibility. Would those sharing a room please arrange to check out at the same time so that these incidental costs can be paid by the person who incurred them.


Venue arrangements 
Several Meeting Rooms have been reserved for the Synod/ te Hīnota, and have been allocated on the basis of their size and the number of General Synod representatives by Tikanga.  You will see that each Tikanga space will need to be “shared” at times by all Tikanga for specific purposes during the Synod/ te Hīnota.


	· The Grand Ballroom
	Main meeting venue/Tikanga Pākehā caucus and break out space

	· Blenheim Room
	Tikanga Māori caucus and break out space

	· Essex Room
	Tikanga Pasefika caucus and break out space

	· Hotel Restaurant
	Breakfast at your hotel accommodation

	· Quality Hotel Plymouth International
	Morning & Afternoon tea
Lunch, Buffet dinner




Meals
The General Synod/te Hīnota Whānui will meet meal costs from dinner on Friday 4th to breakfast on Friday 11th May 2018 inclusive.  Note that breakfast is available at the hotel where you are booked (check page 1 for accommodation).  Synod/ Hīnota name tags must be worn at all times for admission to all meals. 


Travel
Your itinerary has been included inside the front cover of this folder.  Please remember that appropriate ID will be required at Airport check in.  As advised earlier, all costs involved in changing flights, will be the responsibility of the individual.  Should the need for a change arise, please contact the General Synod Office.

Transport to the venue from the New Plymouth Airport will be arranged.

For those travelling by car, a travel claim form will be available at the Synod Secretariat which should be completed and handed in to the General Synod Office for reimbursement after Synod.  Please note that the General Synod reimbursement rate is 0.37c per kilometre.


Synod/ Hīnota Eucharist
The opening Synod/ Hīnota Eucharist service will be held on Friday 4th May.  


Reconvening of Synod meetings
Following the Tikanga Caucusing on Saturday 5th May and Wananga Hikoi on Sunday 6th May, the Synod/ te Hīnota will be reconvened for the Monday 7th May morning session at 8.15am at the Quality Hotel Plymouth International.


Bills and Motions
Any Bills and Motions not available for inclusion with these papers will be forwarded with a supplementary mail out, if required.  I would be grateful if you could read through these before the Synod/ te Hīnota, as the Order Paper Committee may ask you to promote a Motion or Bill during the Synod/ te Hīnota.



Reports
Reports received in time for photocopying this material are included.  Further Reports will be mailed to you in the supplementary information pack, or presented to you at the Synod/ te Hīnota.  

Any additional material will be colour coded and numbered so that it can be placed in the appropriate section of your folder.


Timetable
A copy of the proposed Timetable has been enclosed.   

Please note that the Synod/ te Hīnota itself, or the Order Paper Committee, may find it necessary to change the Timetable as the Synod/ te Hīnota progresses.  To assist members, an Order Paper will be issued each day of the Synod/ te Hīnota.


Attendance Registers
Standing Order 9 requires each member of the General Synod/te Hīnota Whānui to sign in EACH DAY.  Would you please ensure that you comply with this requirement.  An Attendance Sheet will be on each Diocesan/ Amorangi table for this purpose.


Name tag
A name tag has been enclosed. Please wear this at all times during the Synod/ te Hīnota as this will help other members of Synod/ Hīnota to get to know you, and more importantly, it will also entitle you to meals!


Cellphones
As a courtesy to others, please ensure that your cellphone is switched off during all sessions.


Visual presentations
Powerpoint facilities will be available at the venue.  Please contact the General Synod Office well in advance of your presentation so that the necessary arrangements can be made.  


Emergency medical care
Should such assistance be required, details of local Pharmacy, Dental, X-ray or Medical services are enclosed.
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